
 

The Salvation Army 
Supplementary Answer Responses to Questions, Sydney NSW (Tuesday 14 June 2022)  
 
Public hearing of the Legislative Council Select Committee on the Response to Major 
Flooding across New South Wales in 2022 

 

The Salvation Army again thanks the Legislative Council Select Committee on the Response 
to Major Flooding across New South Wales in 2022 for the opportunity to present our 
evidence to the Committee on Tuesday 14 June 2022. 

Further to our comments provided in the hearing, The Salvation Army wishes to provide the 
following supplementary information.  
 
In response to the question from Ms Sue Higginson MLC: 
 

Just finally, what's your plan to stay in the Northern Rivers? What's your time frame 
in your plans right now? 

 
Major Sue Hopper answered: 
 

We've got outreach workers on the ground going door to door and they'll stay there 
as long as the funding lasts, basically. 

 
Supplementary to this answer, The Salvation Army wishes to clarify that the ‘funding’ 
referred to by Major Hopper is the funds from The Salvation Army’s Flood Appeal.  
 
We also wish to reiterate that The Salvation Army Corps in flood effected areas will continue 
to operate and provide community focused recovery support for the long term.  
  


